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[image: ]PARK MAINS HIGH SCHOOL
PARENT COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING
ON 27th April 2015
	

	 
	
	Actions

	1
	Opening remarks, welcome and apologies

Apologies: C Rodger S Love F English, J Russell, J Dempsey, J Thomson, A Harper.
Present:, M Ellis C Tonfino, R Healy, R Overend, K Taylor, V McKay, C Devlin, S Forsyth, S Donoghue

	

	2
	S6 leadership team 
No report , Senior pupils now on study leave.

	

	3
	Minutes of last meeting-matters arising 
The new school minibus has arrived and is already being well used.
The issue with the crossing at the entrance has been reported again, a new globe has been ordered and the lighting should be repaired in the next few weeks. 
Parking around the football pitches is still an issue and has been brought up at the ‘hub meeting’ for users of the service.
There is also still misuse of the disabled parking area which will be brought up again.

	

	4
	HT Report 
The full report was discussed.
HT blog - Mrs McKay has started to do a blog on the school website. This will give periodic updates and the contents will be collated into a paper newsletter to be issued at the end of each term.
Pupils on study leave will return to school on the 3rd June.

	



	5
	Fundraising/Finance
The PC will do a raffle and sell refreshments at the variety show in June. £63 was raised at the recent ‘Young Musician’ evening.
	





	
	40th anniversary
The school are planning a Variety show (17,18 June), to showcase talents of pupils and tickets will be on sale soon. The PC will arrange a raffle and will start gathering prizes now. This will be mentioned in the Easter newsletter.
A ‘bag for life’ is available for £2.50 to raise funds to purchase a commemorative gift for staff and pupils.
Previous staff have been invited to the event at the Crowne Plaza. 
	

	
	Parentzone
K Taylor demonstrated the parentzone website which has been updated since it was first launched. This provides details of Scottish schools
	

	6
	AOCB

University of West of Scotland- Mrs McKay and a parent council representative have been invited to a lunch on 8th May promoting the Renfrewshire Schools Partnership Project.  
P7 information evening 11th June- Caroline will contact Julie to ask if she is free to give the presentation about the Parent Council.
[bookmark: _GoBack]This was Mark Ellis’s last meeting as his son is leaving school this year. He was thanked for his input to the Parent Council over the years.
	







	
	Next meeting
1st June 2015, 7pm  School library
	



image1.png




